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Welcome from Tracey Jamison - 
Acting Principal 

Party

Bobbie’s Garden
Bobbie was a valued member of

the Trust for 42 years. With the
help of Mark Ogden and his

students, we are developing this
memorial garden in her honour. 

Students have set the date for their
Summer Party, this will be the 17th July.
The theme for this party is “Be Yourself”.
We are looking forward to seeing students
express themselves. 

Student Council Update
Student council reviewed the new student voice
strategy this week and have decided to rename the
student council to “The Student Voice” from
September. This will be shared with the staff team
next week. 

The new Chair and Deputy Chair have also been
elected in preparation for next year. They are:

Chair - Keiran Squires
Deputy Chair - Crystal Paton 

Please congratulate them when you see them!

We would like to take this opportunity to  express our
gratitude to both Zak Wagstaff and Kayleigh Grant
who have led the Student Council for two academic
years. 

We have been hosting our first
pre-GCSE exam breakfasts.
The aim of these is to check in
with students around their
welfare, ease their anxieties
and holistic preparation for
exams. 

Hello, I would like to welcome you to the first edition of the Principal’s update.
We will be doing these every Friday where we will review our week.

We have entered our final term of the academic year and our main focuses for
this term will be:

Ofsted readiness 
Curriculum review (Staff and students)
Recruitment strategy in preparation for September 

Thank you John Nugent
John Nugent has worked within the
Trust for 27 years! John is a fantastic
Tutor who advocates for all students
and has an effortless way of
engaging and supporting them. 

After 25 years of service, John
recently received a financial reward
which he has kindly chosen to donate
back to the college to purchase a
Drum Kit for our developing Music
Room.

Music Room
Here’s James Boswell enjoying the
drum kit, made possible by John’s

generous donation. 

Well done to all students who’ve sat their exams this term.

 ISSUE 01


